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Washington, DC  20528
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August 29, 2022

      SENT BY ELECTRONIC MAIL TO: edward@hasbrouck.org

Edward Hasbrouck
The Identity Project

Re:  2022-HQFO-00583
       Transportation Security Adminstration (TSA) FOIA Case # 2017-TSFO-00159

Dear Mr. Hasbrouck:

This is the electronic final response to your March 01, 2017, Freedom of Information Act (FOIA 
request to Transportation Security Adminstration (TSA), dated March 1, 2017, and seeking 
“public comment on a proposed new collection of information “Certification of  Identity Form 
(TSA Form 415) as well as the entirety of the administrative record related to this notice, 
including but not limited to, any records used as the basis for any of the statements in the notice 
including estimates of the number of affected individuals, any records related to the legal basis 
for the notice or the proposed procedures,; any records related to the original notice of the TSA's 
"ID verification" program published on the TSA's website and in the TSA's blog in 2008;  all 
comments including unpublished comments submitted to the TSA in response to this notice and 
blog post, and any records pertaining to TSA consideration of, or response to, any of those 
comments.  This office received your request on February 09, 2022.

We are granting your request under FOIA, 5 U.S.C. § 552, and DHS FOIA regulations at 6 
C.F.R. Part 5.  After carefully reviewing the responsive document, I determined that it is 
appropriate for public release.  The document is enclosed in their entirety; DHS has claimed no 
deletions or exemptions.

If you need any further assistance or would like to discuss any aspect of your request, 
you may send an e-mail to foia@hq.dhs.gov, call 202-343-1743 or toll free 1-866-431-0486, or 
you may contact our FOIA Public Liaison in the same manner and refer to 2022-HQFO-00
583. Additionally, you have a right to right to seek dispute resolution services from the Office of 
Government Information Services (OGIS) which mediates disputes between FOIA requesters 
and Federal agencies as a non-exclusive alternative to litigation.  If you are requesting access to 
your own records (which is considered a Privacy Act request), you should know that OGIS does 
not have the authority to handle requests made under the Privacy Act of 1974.  You may contact 
OGIS as follows:  Office of Government Information Services, National Archives and Records 
Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at 
ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-
5769.

foia@hq.dhs.gov


 

                                                           Sincerely,

                                                                            

Jimmy Wolfrey
Senior Director, FOIA Operations and Management 
(Acting)

Enclosures:  Responsive Documents, 13 pages


